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DEMERGER OF RUSAL HIGH CARBON BUSINESSES 

1 November 2021 — Following further discussions between EN+ GROUP IPJSC (the "En+ 
Group" or the "Group") (LSE: ENPL; MOEX: ENPG), and SUAL Partners Limited ("SUAL"), 
the two largest shareholders of UC RUSAL, IPJSC (“UC Rusal”), En+ Group and SUAL 
announced today their joint support for the idea of the demerger of the UC Rusal high carbon 
businesses, announced by UC Rusal in May of this year. 

Both shareholders believe that, subject to compliance with all required corporate governance 
procedures, UC Rusal should proceed with mapping out the steps leading to achievement of 
the net zero emission goal in 2050, including the contemplated demerger.  

Commenting at the start of COP26, on the alignment between En+ Group and SUAL, 
Executive Chairman of En+ Group, Lord Barker said: 

"The joint support for the proposed corporate reorganisation, which reaffirms our ambitious 
strategy to decarbonise the whole Group, from the two principal shareholders of UC Rusal is 
very reassuring. The demerged Rusal businesses will have a different trajectory and strategy 
to decarbonise their operations but they will share the same 2050 goal.” 

He continued:  

"No one should doubt that the destination for both businesses will be exactly the same, net 
zero. However by separating the operations into two distinct companies the low carbon 
business can surge ahead in the global market for low carbon aluminium, while the high carbon 
businesses will better secure the investment and innovation required to underpin their own 
successful future in a highly competitive zero carbon world." 

There are still a number of important decisions to be made by the UC Rusal board and 
approvals and decision points to pass through in order to achieve the objective of the demerger, 
but it is anticipated that subject to the necessary corporate, shareholder and regulatory 
approvals, the demerger would be completed in the second half of 2022 when a listing would 
be immediately sought for the new demerged company on the Moscow Exchange. 
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This announcement may include statements that are, or may be deemed to be, "forward-
looking statements". These forward-looking statements may be identified by the use of 
forward-looking terminology, including the terms "believes", "estimates", "plans", "projects", 
"anticipates", "expects", "intends", "may", "will" or "should" or, in each case, their negative or 
other variations or comparable terminology, or by discussions of strategy, plans, objectives, 
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goals, future events or intentions. Forward-looking statements may and often do differ 
materially from actual results. Any forward-looking statements reflect the Company's current 
view with respect to future events and are subject to risks relating to future events and other 
risks, uncertainties and assumptions relating to the Group's business, results of operations, 
financial position, liquidity, prospects, growth or strategies. Forward-looking statements speak 
only as of the date they are made. 


